Box 172, AMF Postal Station Montreal International Airport Dorval, P.Q.

Dear Mr. B idgen,

Thank-you for your letter of August 17. I hope that members of the Victoria Centre are able to observe the comets. Several members of the Montreal Centre have seen Comet Kilston. Now there is another new comet (see notice).

Now that Mrs. Bridgen is a member of the Victoria Centre, she could send the Search reports to me, since Mrs. Yane is Chairman of the Montreal Centre only. However, if Mrs. Bridgen corresponds with Mrs. Yane in any case, she could continue to send them to Mrs. Yane if she wishes. In any case, I eventually receive them.

Best regards, and good observing,

Jim Low